#### **PRESS RELEASE**

## **December 16, 2013**

The following action was taken at last night's board meeting:

Adopted the 2013 Tax Levy

### **PERSONNEL:**

## **Employments:**

- Bob Coffman RHS Head Girls' Basketball Coach
- Sherri Bopp RHS Volunteer Assistant Track
- Kelly Brookman RHS Volunteer Assistant Girls' Basketball
- Sandra Hyde LGS Cook's Helper

# **Resignations:**

Ashley Kuhn – NMS Color Guard Coach

Holly Gallagher, WES and LGS librarian, Sarah Hemrich, NMS librarian, and Janet Jenkins, RHS librarian, gave a presentation to the Board on the work that is being done to make the school libraries compatible with the Common Core Standards. The three librarians thanked the Board for allowing them to work as a team to meet these goals.

The Board discussed the Viridian Energy marketing strategies.

The Board discussed the overdue lunch account policy. It was decided that a committee will be formed to discuss the policy further and return to the Board with revisions to the policy. The consensus of the Board was to implement the new policy by August 2014.

The next regular School Board Meeting will be Tuesday, January 21, 2014 at 7pm at Nuttall Middle School.